[ORIGINAL MI5 REF 798a – KV2/910/911/912/913/914]

Dear I.P.I.,
I attach for your information a note on Dr. Herbert MULLER, who seems to have acted both as a German and a Soviet agent. As he has apparently had connections with India it has occurred to me that he might possibly be identical with MULLER connected with the POPVITCH case, who wrote a letter on 5th June 1930 from Bombay, addressed to one F.A.E. PETERS of Amsterdam. The specimen of handwriting, though it does not definitely confirm identity, does not altogether rule it out.
You will also see a mention of a Dr. Herbert Constantine MULLER who was thought at one time to be identical with the subject of this note. Subsequent enquiry showed this was not so, since Herbert Constantine was employed in Bombay with VOKART Bros. In September 1927 whereas Herbert MULLER was at the time in China as representative of the “Frankfurter Zeitung”. It is however, a little curious that Herbert Constantine should have been employed in Bombay.

Yours sincerely.

